Evaluation of support events for individuals with Gitelman/Bartter Syndromes and their families: participant feedback and reflections.

Aims: Gitelman and Bartter syndromes (GS/BS) are rare recessively-inherited renal salt-wasting tubulopathies; here we have evaluated three national events for GS/BS patients and families organised by the multidisiplinary team of the Cambridge Renal Genetics and Tubular Disorders service in 2011, 2015 and 2016.

Methods: Rare disorders such as GS/BS (which are associated with hypokalaemia, hypomagnesaemia, metabolic alkalosis and urine calcium abnormalities) may require lifelong treatments that are at best unpalatable and at worst intolerable Such patients can feel extremely isolated, uninformed and often, unsupported by primary care providers, leading to significant health inequalities. With ever-increasing pressure on clinical services, an approach we have adopted is to organise specific patient and family Information/Support Days for specific disorders. These provide up-to-date information about day-to-day management of the condition, updates about research and importantly, an opportunity to share experiences, meet others and put questions to a panel of experts. We have collated participant and presenter/facilitator feedback.

Results: Each event was attended by 60-80 patients and relatives (including children), from as far afield as the Shetlands and internationally. All three events included expert talks, separate patient/partner/children’s workshops and networking time; previous feedback was used to improve subsequent programmes. Topics included diet and lifestyle, pregnancy, genetics, carer support, research and website design. Presenters and facilitators included patients, dieticians, renal counsellors, nurses and doctors. High-salt refreshments were served, as these conditions cause renal salt-wasting. Charity funding was obtained to hire a London venue and provide suitable refreshments. Reimbursement of travel costs was offered to all participants; 60% said they would rather the money went to research. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Nearly all attendees completed feedback forms, which were overwhelmingly positive; satisfaction increased from years 1-3 such that in 2016, 94 % said they were "very glad" they attended; 100 % said that the day was an "excellent" or "good" learning opportunity; 100 % rated networking opportunities as "excellent" or "good"; and 96 % thought that the breakout sessions provided were "excellent" or "good". Free text comments particularly noted reductions in isolation/loneliness and learning opportunities. Speakers and facilitators welcomed the opportunity to engage over a longer time-period with participants than clinics allow, and to empower them to self-manage.

Conclusion: Such events offer an unrivalled opportunity to allow patients and family members to share their experiences, provide concentrated educational information, diminish the sense of isolation and provide time for discussion not feasible within regular clinical service.

